
 

 

 

It has been a great two weeks since the last Newsletter.  I have been spending time 
in classes, enjoying maths lessons throughout the school.  It is one of our focuses 
this year and the children have really impressed me with their enthusiasm and 
knowledge.    

St Bernadette's Catholic Primary School - School Improvement (saintbernadettes.wigan.sch.uk)  

Please follow the link to our school improvement plan for 2021-2022 to see how we 
are continuing to improve the school this year. 

Thank you to everyone who came to our Coffee Morning.  Not only did we enjoy cake 
and a chat, but raised £45 for Macmillan Cancer Support in the process.  As part of 
our Harvest Celebrations, our next aim is to fill the stage in the hall with toiletries/
food donations for The Brick Project.  We are nearly there already – let’s keep going! 

I am very excited as I have received all the applications for the Year 6 positions of 
Head Boy, Head Girl and Prefects and I am looking forward to interviewing them 
next week.  It is such a strong field of applicants!  Good luck children.  We have also 
welcomed back Mrs. Jeffrey this week.  It is great to have her back in school with us. 

Take care and have a lovely weekend. 

Reminder 

Please can we ask parent/carers to not come on to the premises if you are              
experiencing any COVID 19 symptoms. If your child tests positive, please contact the 
school office immediately or email bman@saintbernadettes.wigan.sch.uk if it is    
outside of school hours.  

It is important that we continue to keep our school community safe and thank you 
for your continued support. 

Enhancements and Enrichments 

Well done to Year 5 for their Rosary Celebration for parents.  They worked hard to 
learn their lines and speak so confidently in front of an audience.  Thank you to Mrs 
Dobbs and Mrs Whelan for their hard work too. 

Year 4 (and the staff!) thoroughly enjoyed their trip to Chester which brought this 
term’s Roman topic to life.  They were a credit to you and the school with their       
excellent behaviour and sensible questions. 

We have now had all our Year 6, 2 and 1 information evenings for parents and I hope 
you have found them useful.  From the parental survey, feedback showed that      
parents wanted to know how to support their children more.   We will be extending 
these events throughout the year and really value and appreciate your support in 
strengthening home school relationships. 

 

Thursday 7th October 2021 

https://www.saintbernadettes.wigan.sch.uk/about-us/school-improvement


Friends Of….. 

Our first ‘Friends Of’ meeting was an overwhelming success.  We had a great         
attendance and even better ideas to raise money and support the school.  Below are 
the events for the Autumn Term.  Please support us where you can. 

Friday 8th October - Year 6 Cake Sale (end of the school day) 

Thursday 21st October – Monster’s Ball (details below) 

Friday 22nd October – Year 5 Cake Sale (end of the school day) 

Friday 12th November – Year 4 Cake Sale (end of the school day) 

Friday 26th November – Year 3 Cake Sale (end of the school day) 

Friday 26th November – PJ Party (Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 2) @ 6pm 

Thursday 9th December – Santa Dash!! 

 

Monster’s Ball 

On Thursday 21st October the children are invited to one of their favourite events of 
the year……The Monster’s Ball.  Tickets will be on sale next week.  We have         
separated the younger classes as we are aware parents will stay with their children 
and we are being cautious with our risk assessment.  The KS2 children can be 
dropped off and picked up at the end of the party.  We will be operating a one-way 
system, dropping off at the front entrance to school and picking up at the hall door. 

Nursery and Reception – 5pm – 6pm 

Year 1 and Year 2 – 6pm – 7pm 

Year 3,4,5 and 6 – 7:15pm – 8:30pm 

To get into the theme, our wonderful kitchen staff are creating a special Monster’s 
Menu at lunchtime on Thursday 21st October.  The hall will be decorated and the 
children can enjoy their ‘spooky lunch’.  Please order the meals on My Evolve Hub 
system if you wish for your child to have a special hot lunch that day. 

Rock Star / Number Day – Friday 15th October 

We are going to launch ‘Times Table Rockstars’ online learning platform in a BIG 
way at St. Bernadette’s! We will be having a dress up day as rockstars in Year 3, 4, 5 
and 6 to raise the profile of this fantastic app and all the learning that happens 
when we practise our maths! 

Times Tables Rock Stars (ttrockstars.com)  

Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and 2 will also be able to come to school dressed in a 
way to show off numbers – dominoes, phone, clock, playing cards, dice and take 
part in special maths activities in their classes.  I can’t wait to see all the creative 
ideas. 

Bernie’s Bears Stay and Play 

It was wonderful to see all the families and children at our first Stay and Play.  If 
you would like to attend one of our sessions they are every Wednesday 9.30am—
10.45am, please contact the school office to book. 

https://ttrockstars.com/


Important Dates for Diaries (more information to follow) 

Year 6 Cake Sale – Friday 8th October (straight after the school day) 

Year 2 to attend Mass – Tuesday 12th October 9:15am (parent volunteers needed to walk with the 
children) 

Nursery Flu Vaccinations (CHANGE OF ORIGINAL DATE) – Wednesday 13th October 

Year 1 Eye Test (in school) – Thursday 14th October 

Rock Star / Number Dress Up Day – Friday 15th October  

Year 1 to attend Mass—Tuesday 19th October 2021 (parent volunteers needed to 
walk with the children) 

Monster’s Ball and Lunchtime Monster Menu – Thursday 21st October  

Year 5 Cake Sale – Friday 22nd October (straight after the school day) 

Half Term is Monday 25th October 2021 – Friday 29th October 2021 

Art Week – w.c. Monday 1st November  

Open Day – Wednesday 3rd November  

School Photographs – Wednesday 10th November  

Autumn Parents Evening – Wednesday 10th November  

Year 4 Cake Sale – Friday 12th November (straight after the school day) 

Anti-Bullying Week – w.c. Monday 15th November  

PJ Party (Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 2) – Friday 26th November @ 6pm 

Year 3 Cake Sale – Friday 26th November (straight after the school day) 

Santa Dash – Thursday 9th December  

School Closed – Friday 10th December  

Finish for Christmas – Friday 17th December at 2pm (no after school club) 

Class Dojo 

This year staff are still continuing to be contactable via Class Dojo as it is an           
excellent home-school communication.  They will be able to respond to messages 
between the hours of 8am and 6pm, Monday – Friday.  You can still message outside 
these hours but staff will respond the next working day. 

The class teachers have been so impressed with the quality of homework submitted 
each week and have loved sharing the work in the ‘Dojo Show’.  Thank you for your 
continued support with home learning.   

Opening Times 

As we mentioned at the beginning of the year, we are proceeding with caution 
whilst trying to move the school back to ‘normal’ so there will be slight changes to 
the start of the school day. 

* After half term, Reception children will enter through the main school gate with 
the rest of the school children. 

* Our ‘soft opening’ will reduce from 8:40-8:55am 

* Children will be lined up and ready to go into class with their class teacher at 
8:55am 

Everything else will stay the same.   

If there are any concerns or questions, please contact me or catch me on the school 
gate.  Reminders will be sent nearer the time. 




